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President’s Corner

May 2014

Dear Fellow NCoCC Members,

I hope all of you had a fantastic Easter!  Donna and I had
our youngest daughter and her family visit Easter
weekend from Reno.  She has two little boys that
Grandma and Grandpa love to spoil.   Our daughter, Tonya,
and her boyfriend, Rob, were also around to help with the spoiling of the grandsons.  We had a
fantastic Easter!  We are now turning our attention to Memorial weekend when our other
daughter, who also lives in Reno, will be visiting with her family which includes two grandsons
too.  More spoiling of the grandsons will definitely occur.

On to NCoCC topics.  We had a fantastic Wine Run to Temecula!  The weather was good, the
route was scenic, the wineries were great, and the company was fantastic.  We had about 18
Corvettes on the run and one non-Corvette.  I am quite sure that everyone had a fantastic time.  I
know that I did.  Many thanks to Gary and Barbara Sadnick for putting this great run together.

Well by now, everyone should have been contacted by a member of our Election Committee
(Kathleen Regenhardt, Bob Belzman, and Doug O’Brien) regarding running for a position on the
Board of Directors for the 2014-2015 term.  If you did not receive a call please send an email to
one of the committee members and let them know.  I strongly encourage everyone to get
involved with the Club through participation on the Board.

Next, I want to talk about Plastic Fantastic.  It is rapidly approaching and our Chair Persons,
Laura and Jeff Brandon, have been hard at work putting in place all of the last minute details.
Additionally, all of the team leaders have been working just as hard to ensure this year’s show is
the best ever.  If you have not volunteered to help, please let me know and I will find a place for
you to get involved.  Lastly, keep those raffle donations rolling in.  We are behind last year’s
numbers but still doing quite well.  Remember, the proceeds from our raffle go directly to
support our charity, the San Diego USO.

I also want to remind everyone to keep checking the calendar on our website (www.ncocc.com)
so you don’t miss out on any of our upcoming activities.

I will sign off for now and, as always, wish everyone safe travels in your Corvette.  I also want to
remind you to support:  1) our Club charity the USO San Diego,  2) all of our military men,
women and veterans, and  3) our fantastic National Corvette Museum.

Sam
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Officers
President:
Sam Rindskopf

Vice President:
Rick Toomey

Secretary:
Ruth Harwell

Treasurer:
Gary Sadnick

Activities Coordinator:
Jay Kopelowitz

Newsletter Editor
Kathleen Regenhardt

Club Historian:
Wayne Osborne

Sergeant-at-Arms
Mike Bonar

Past President
Jay Kopelowitz

Appointees
Members-at-Large
Dave Regenhardt
Tim Murray

Raffle
Bob Haller
Carol Haller

Webmaster
Ed Daher

NCM Representative
Bob Hurst

Charity Representative
George Marks

Car Club Council(s)
Jan Houshar  (San Diego)
Terry Thompson  (Southern)

April Birthdays

Jo Belzman     1

Rick Toomey    2

Paul Goodman  6

Kathy Buie   6

Barbara Cota  13

Sandy Roth   18

Chuck Reminga  22

Gary Sadnick  27

Dave Kitchen   31

Membership
Anniversaries

Jay & Sheila Kopelowitz  5 years
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Club Events Calendar

May 2014

 4 Plastic Fantastic Raffle Meeting.  Bring your donations!  4:00pm

10 Car Detail Clinic

13 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm

18 Plastic Fantastic

22 NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

June

8 Del Mar Fair
     10 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     26  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

July

      8 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     24  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

August

     12 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     28  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

September

      9 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     25  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

October

     14 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     23  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm
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Monthly Club Event

We will meet at Seaport Village at 6:00 a.m. to get everything ready
for when our guests arrive beginning at 7:00 a.m.  We really need
all Club Members to participate and work the show.  After the show
ends, at approximately 3:00 p.m., we will all help say goodbye to
our guests and then clean-up the park.  Once that is complete, we
will go to a local restaurant for an early dinner to socialize and recap
the day’s events.

 ~~ , 4:00 p.m., at 9845
Erma Road, Suite 200, San Diego, CA, 92131.  BRING ALL YOUR RAFFLE
DONATIONS!  We will be assessing what we have and if we should be doing
any silent auctions this year.  We will also decide if we should be combining
any donations into baskets.  It is extremely important that we collect all the
raffle prizes at this meeting and get them ready for PLASTIC.

 ~~  We will be having a  at 10:00 a.m. at
9845 Erma Road in the parking lot.  This will be a great opportunity to share
detailing ideas and techniques while getting our Vettes ready to display at
PLASTIC the following weekend.  Please bring detailing supplies.  A hose and
electricity will be available at the site.

 ~~  We will be doing our annual  to gain
publicity and support for PLASTIC.  We will be meeting at 7:00 a.m. at the
KUSI Studio located at 4575 Viewridge Avenue, San Diego, CA, 92123.

 ~~  at Seaport Village.  We
will be meeting at 12:00 p.m. To walk the site and discuss any last minute
issues.  After walking the site, we will be going to lunch at one of the
Seaport Village restaurants.

Sunday, May 18th
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La Jolla Concours D’Elegance

By Terry Thompson

On Sunday, April 13th, I departed Poway at 4:00 a.m. and arrived at La Jolla around 4:35 a.m.  I had
volunteered for the 5:00 a.m. Shift and when I arrived the streets were already blocked with the Police
volunteers and Elite security already in place.  All the parking down the hill and around the venue was
blocked off, so I ended up parking almost at Wind & Sea.

I ended up as the Point Man for the Concours Cars leaving their check-in table.  There were three of us
(me as point and two others) to guide the cars over the ramps.  When we first arrived there were two
heavy and rather narrow steel ramps.  I told them that I didn’t think my car would make it over much
less a race car.  Sometime later, two larger wooden ramps arrived.  However, it was still a bit hard to get
the cars to swing wide enough to line up.  In the end, I really got to see most of the cars as they entered
the event.  <<For the Plastic Volunteers…  I had a long sleeve t-shirt on under my volunteer shirt.  This was
very nice through about mid-day.>>

I worked my point position until the car entrance cut off of 10:00 a.m.  Afterwards, I went around several
times to see all the cars.  I even went to the free street event.  However, it was not until I departed,
around 1:30 p.m., that I saw that this was a lot larger than the part I visited.

I would recommend this event to anyone next year!
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Photography by:
Terry Thompson
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All the elements came together Sunday, April 27th, for the run to the Temecula wine country.  The
weather was perfect as 14 cars left North County Fair for a two hour drive through the back part of
the county.  The scenery was gorgeous as the line of Vettes went through Valley Center, by Palomar
Mountain and Lake Henshaw, around Warner Springs, and the back way to Temecula.

Our first visit was to the Monte de Ore Winery where beautiful vistas of the growing vines were the back-
drop to some fine wine tasting.  After the group picture, it was off to South Coast Winery for a second
tasting.  It was almost a disaster as the small tasting room was locked due to some employees calling in
sick, but they opened it up for a private tasting and closed it back up when we left.

Then, it was off to the only remaining original Pat and Oscars for a nice lunch.  A breeze coming off the
picturesque small lake kept everyone cool for an enjoyable lunch.

Temecula Wine Country

Gary Sadnick
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Photography by:
Gary Sadnick
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Our Club
Club members enjoy planned trips, car shows, fun runs, auto
rallies, and a host of social and Corvette-related events,
including a Holiday Party, an Annual Recognition Dinner, and
the NCoCC Plastic Fantastic all Corvette Show at Seaport
Village.  We support local communities in the San Diego
County area by participating in special event parades and high
school homecoming events.  Our members also devote a time,
energy, and resources in supporting our club charity, the USO
(United Services Organization).

Meetings
Business Meetings are held the second Tuesday of every month
at 7:00 p.m. in The Well Church Meeting Room located at
13604 Midland Road, Poway, CA.  We always welcome and
encourage guests to attend our meetings and to participate in our
club sponsored events.

For a map of our meeting location, please go to our web site at
www.ncocc.com.

Membership
Membership is open to anyone at least 18 years of age who
owns a Corvette.  Applicants must attend two business meetings
and participate in one club event before becoming a member.

Membership in NCoCC entitles you to:

A membership card for you and your significant other.
Discounts on parts and service at participating dealers (Bob
Stall and others).
A club T-shirt.
A name tag.
A newsletter via Email and/or the web site.

Members are expected to attend Business Meetings, maintain
current dues, and support the club by serving on committees and
participating in club events.  Initiation fee is $25.  Dues are paid
in advance: $75 for one year.

We hope this short introduction is helpful.  If you have any
questions, please contact us via email: info@ncocc.com.

NCoCC Cruise News

Editor:  Kathleen Regenhardt

Contributors:
Jay Kopelowitz
Sam Rindskopf
Gary Sadnick
Terry Thompson

Email submission for the newsletter no
later than the 23rd of every month!
Kregen@san.rr.com


